
Testimony in support of HB 4123 
 

February 9, 2022 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
We, the undersigned, are elected officials, service providers, and community leaders in the 
Corvallis/Benton County area who support the passage HB 4123 and the allocation of funding to 
our region for the purposes of addressing houselessness and affordable housing: 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Andrea Myhre 
Executive Director of Corvallis Housing 

First 
 
 

Dr. Allison P. Hobgood 
Executive Director of the Corvallis Daytime 

Drop-in Center 
 
 

Catherine Biscoe 
City Councilor for the City of Philomath 

 
 

Deborah Rose 
 
 

Dhru Patel 
President of the Associated Students of 

Oregon State University 
 
 

Dylan Perfect 
Vice-President of the Associated Students of 

Oregon State University 

Jane B. Barth 
Unity Shelter Board Member 

 
 

Rebecka Weinsteiger 
Special Projects Manager at DevNW 

 
 

Rev. Dr. Sara G. Power 
Retired Director of Room at the Inn 

 
 

Shawn Collins 
Executive Director of Unity Shelter 

 
 

Rev. Dr. Tim F. Roach 
Retired Presbyterian Minister 

 
 

Virginia Gustafson Lucker 
Unity Shelter Board Member 

 
 


